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this term to "members of the public" or "community members" clarifies its application, 
likely in the manner LASO intended. 

Nationwide, community-based advocacy groups encourage law enforcement agencies 
to make body-worn camera policies public and readily available. The Department has 
made the decision to delay public release of the policy until cameras are deployed. The 
Department promises that upon deployment, the policy governing use of the cameras 
and their footage will be posted on the public LASO website. 

Many community groups also urge law enforcement agencies to prohibit pre-report 
viewing of the body-worn camera footage. The June 5, 2019, independent evaluation of 
the Sheriffs proposed body-worn camera policies by the International Association of 
Chiefs of Police (IACP) abstained from making a recommendation on this issue, citing 
inconsistency across jurisdictions. The IACP literature review found that policy decisions 
on this issue are affected by "leadership sentiments" as well as "community 
expectations," although the report does not spell out whether the "leadership" is that of a 
police union, a municipal legislature, or legal advocates. The IACP specifically notes 
that reports by the Office of Inspector General and the COC provide stakeholder input 
on this issue and should be considered. Most stakeholder groups, including the Public 
Defender and the Alternate Public Defender, recommend against allowing deputies to 
review body-worn camera footage prior to writing reports of a deputy-involved shooting 
or any use of force. Nevertheless, the LASO policy - as does the LAPD policy - allows 
for pre-report viewing by involved personnel of video on routine calls for service, as well 
as for critical incidents like shootings. Both the Public Defender and Alternate Public 
defender have expressed grave concerns about this policy and the potential for the 
fabrication of details to provide justification for the actions by the involved deputies. 

California has not yet mandated specific storage, data classification practices, or 
retention periods for body-worn camera video, but the state legislature has set forth best 
practices regarding the downloading and storage of body-worn camera data (Penal 
Code section 832.18). These practices cover downloading and classifying body-worn 
camera data according to the type of event recorded. LASO policy falls short of adopting 
all best practices recommended by Penal Code section 832.18. For a detailed 
comparison of Penal Code section 832.18 and the LASO policy, please find the 
Appendix attached to this report. 

Conclusion 

Implementing body-worn cameras is an immediate necessity. Having cameras and a 
robust policy for their use, data classification, and data storage will promote 
transparency and public trust. Departmental compliance with Penal Code section 832. 7, 
requiring among other things, public access to video of shootings and fatal use of force, 
as well as Government Code section 25303 and Measure R, requiring public oversight, 
are also necessary but LASO failure to comply with them should not delay 










